
NOTICE OF A PROPOSED CHANGE TO A RENEWABLE ENERGY PROJECT BY LOYALIST SOLAR LP 

Project Name: Loyalist Solar Project 
IESO Reference Number: L-006345-SPV-001-054 
MOECC Reference Number: 7835-AJDRWP 
Project Location: Within the Township of Stone Mills, County of Lennox and Addington, approximately 9 km north of the Town 
of Greater Napanee. 
Dated at: The Township of Stone Mills this 9th day of November 2017 

Loyalist Solar LP, a partnership between the Mohawks of the Bay of Quinte and BluEarth Renewables, is planning to engage in a 
renewable energy project, in respect of which, the issuance of a renewable energy approval (REA) is required. The Project is 
subject to the provisions of the Environmental Protection Act (Act) Part V.0.1 and Ontario Regulation 359/09 (Regulation). This 
notice must be distributed in accordance with section 16.0.1. This notice is being distributed to make the public aware of a 
proposed change to the project.  

Project Description and 
Proposed Change:  
Pursuant to the Act and 
Regulation, the facility, in 
respect of which this 
project was originally 
proposed to be engaged 
in, consisted of a Class 3 
Solar Facility. If approved, 
this facility would have a 
total maximum name 
plate capacity of 54 MW.  

A change is being 
proposed to the project. 
The change consists of the 
reconfiguration of the 
project components 
within the Project location 
to accommodate the 
relocation of inverter 
stations, and the inclusion 
of additional noise 
mitigation. This change 
does not affect the name 
plate capacity of the 
project, or result in a 
change in noise above the 
40dB limit. If approved 
with this change, this 
facility would remain at 
the maximum name plate 
capacity of 54 MW. The 
project location, taking 
the proposed change into 
account, is shown in the 
key map. 

Documents for Public 
Inspection: Loyalist Solar 
LP has updated the Noise 
Impact Assessment to 
document the change in 
inverter station locations 
and the additional noise 
mitigation.  The updated 
Noise Impact Assessment 
and a Modification Report 
further describing the 
proposed changes will be available for public inspection on November 10, 2017 on proponent’s website at: 
http://www.bluearth.ca/loyalist. Written copies of the Project Description Report and supporting documents were last made 
available for public inspection as of December 1, 2016 on the project website as well as at the Township of Stone Mills Main 
Office (4504 County Road 4, Centreville) and Camden East Public Library (2832 County Rd. 1 East, Camden East). 

Contact Information: To learn more about the Project, or to communicate comments and/or concerns, please contact: 
Tom Bird 
Director, Regulatory 
Loyalist Solar LP 
34 Harvard Rd., Guelph ON N1G 4V8 
Toll Free Number: (844) 214-2578 
projects@bluearth.ca   

The proposed site for the Project is located on lands within the Township of Stone Mills in 
the County of Lennox & Addington. 
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